
Subject: Re: Geo H Newstedt Pocket Watch
Posted by Thojil on Fri, 18 Dec 2015 21:01:51 GMT
View Forum Message <> Reply to Message

Your movement is a cal. V5, which was introduced about 1910 and was an improved version of
the the first generation Verithin's called LV1, LV2 & LDG introduced in 1902. The V5 serial
numbers started with 450,000 and at least the first 1,000 were still using the pillar plate design of
the original "L-series" Verithin.

Whether or not the 17 jewel V4 was introduced the same time as the V5 I'm still researching. The
V4 only existed with the new pillar plate design, which the V5 switched to around serial number
451k. The V4 serial numbers also started with 450k suggesting the V4 was launched together with
the V5. However there are well informed sources saying that the V4 was launched later as 15
jewel V5 was not competitive enough and Gruen introduced the more competitive 17 jewel V4
movement soon after. This could explain why the V4 was only build with the new pillar plate
design. One day I will find the evidence and publish my work. Too many unknowns still...

The lowest V5 serial number I found is 450,158 and the highest is 491,795, suggesting the V5
stopped around 1920-1922 (until I find a higher serial). Based on my database I would date your
movement somewhere around 1916-1918. I have a number of V5 and V4's in the 460k range with
dates engraved in the case, which is at least good for an indicative dating.

The Wadsworth case serial numbers that I have in my database are corresponding with your case
serial. They are all in the range of 316k-318k, considering that Gruen did not "match" case and
movement serial numbers.
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